
 

 
Printed by Debra Brindle, 11 Bell Cottages, Golden Green 

 Issue 214 The Golden Green Association Newsletter July/August 2017 

3ÏÌɯ!ÌÓÓɯ-ÌÞÚ 
Lee & Sammie Stanley 

Tel 851748 

Food served daily * 

Games room * Function 

room hire for parties, 

band practice etc. free 

for GG residents 

Live Music! Soul Band/Choir 

Sun 30 Jul 

Bernie’s Big Quiz 
Wed 9 Aug 8pm 

All welcome. £2 entry 

 

Bank Holiday Bonanza! 

Sun 27 Aug 

Cake stall, flower & veg growing  

competitions and much more! 

In aid of Hospice in the Weald  

Ask in The Bell or find us on  

Facebook/BellInnGoldenGreen 

 

The  

/ÐÌÙÊÌɯ,ÐÓÓɯ%ÈÙÔɯ2ÖÍÛɯ%ÙÜÐÛɯ
2ÛÈÓÓɯ-ÖÞɯ.×ÌÕ 
The cherries, strawberries and raspber-

ries are looking absolutely luscious and 

taste wonderful. The stall is in the  

orchard at the corner of Pierce Mill 

Lane and Three Elm Lane heading to-

wards East Peckham. More details on 

the website www.piercemillfarm.co.uk 

2ÜÔÔÌÙɯ%ÌÛÌɯƖƔƕƛɭÈɯ'ÐÎÏÓÐÎÏÛɯÖÍɯ&ÖÓËÌÕɯ&ÙÌÌÕɀÚɯ8ÌÈÙ 
What a brilliant day! Lots of people enjoyed the atmosphere, the great wares, 

the good fun and the kind weather. And over £1100 was raised for the communi-

ty. As ever, none of this would be possible if it weren’t for the hard work and 

dedication put in by the GGA committee and many residents—too many to men-

tion by name here—but thank you, one and all. Special mention, however, has to 

go to Fay Chittenden who made and donated the fantastic rosettes that were 

presented to our lucky winners—view her work on Facebook/JustRosettes 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/1422845344661408/
http://www.piercemillfarm.co.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/2149027111989198/
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 Mondays Zoe’s Pilates Hall 10–11am  771747 

 Tuesdays Coffee Morning Hall 10am  850768 

 1st Sat month Suzanne’s Craft Workshop Hall 9.15am-4pm 770906 

 JULY 

 Wed 19 Jul  WI meeting (members only) Hall 7.45pm 850812 

 Sun 23 Jul Family Service (none in August) Hall 12 noon 850238 

 Sun 30 Jul Live music: Soul Band & Choir  Bell 8pm 851748 

 No Bingo in July & August    

 AUGUST  

 Wed 2 Aug Book Club Bell 8pm 850329 

 Thu 3 Aug Broadstairs Coach Trip Outside Bell 9am 369449 

 Wed 9 Aug Bernie’s Big Quiz Bell 8pm 851748 

 Sun 27 Aug Bank Holiday Charity Bonanza Bell pm 851748 

/ÈÙÐÚÏɯ"ÖÜÕÊÐÓɯ"ÖÕÛÈÊÛÚ 
Parish Office Tel: 851878 

Email: clerk@hadlowpc.co.uk 

Open Tue & Thu 9.30am–12 noon 

Website www.hadlowpc-kent.org.uk 

Golden Green Councillors:  
Nick Collins: 850968 

nicolins@btinternet.com 

Ed Bright: 850590 

ed.bright@talk21.com 

Bulky refuse lorry & WEEE collection:  
Victoria Rd cul-de-sac, GG on 15 Jul & 

19 Aug 9.15–10.15am 

Council meeting: 10 July 7.30pm Mis-

sion Hall, Golden Green. (None in Aug) 

© Anne Waddingham 2017 

Hand in items for inclusion in the next 
issue (September) to Linda Daker at  
22 Sherenden Park (851969) or email 
gghamlet@outlook.com by 25 August. 

Sign up for the email edition or ask for 
the paper version if you’re not on the 

circulation list.  

Please tell us if you have a new neigh-
bour so that we can be sure they get 

the newsletters. Contact Anne 
(850048) or Alec (850739) 

&&ɯ6ÖÔÌÕɀÚɯ(ÕÚÛÐÛÜÛÌ 
Éàɯ(ÙÐÚɯ6ÐÓÚÖÕ 

O n the hottest June day since 

1976 (I remember it well!) we 

gathered by the River Bourne for our 

meeting. Lounging in wicker chairs with 

iced drinks to hand and protected from 

the sun by several umbrellas, our 

meeting began.  

I must admit that my eyes kept wan-

dering to a gaggle of Canada geese 

waddling up the grass bank in line. I 

thought they lived there permanently 

but was informed that it was just a 

stop over for them.  

EYES FRONT—back to business! Both 

resolutions mentioned in last month’s 

report were passed at the Annual Meet-

ing in Brighton. 

By the way, who needs to go to Ascot? 

After the iced drinks, a ‘cuppa’ went 

down very well followed by fresh rasp-

berries in a delightful tart topped with 

cream, and we finished the meeting 

with scones full of jam and more cream 

topped up with gorgeous strawberries. 

It’s a hard life at times, in the WI! 

Thank you, Doreen, for giving us a very 

different venue for our meeting and a 

day we’ll remember for a long time.  

We do hope that you enjoyed our 

cakes at the fete last month (they were 
yummy!–Ed.), and had a fabulous time. 

On Wed 12 July we plan to visit Great 

Comp Garden at Platt, near Seven-

oaks—several members are interested 

in seeing this lovely garden. 

GGWI will be 30 years old on 19 July so  

the meeting is by invitation only. It will 

be great to meet friends from the 

neighbouring WIs again—let’s hope the 

temperatures are back to normal. 

Arrangements for the walk on 4 August 

are under way with plans to keep it as 

‘flat’ as possible as we are all getting 

older—and slower! 

There is a charity event which we are 

supporting at The Bell on 27 August in 

aid of the Hospice in the Weald. There 

will be a report on that in September. 

For further information about GG WI, 

please contact our President Rosemary 

Blackburn on 850812. 

3ÏÌɯ5ÐÓÓÈÎÌɯ/ÜÔ× 
* The GGA needs an assistant care-

taker for the Mission hall—mainly to 

let people in and out and clean up 

after them when Rob and Ros are 

away. Contact Alec Pelmore (850739) 

* We also need someone to take over 

from Michael Nobes, who has organ-

ised the monthly bingo sessions in 

the Mission hall for years—can you 

help? Contact Alec or Mike (850768) 

* Ride & Stride is on Sat 9 Sep with 

the Mission hall being a stop-off point. 

More details from Rob Seall (850664) 

The Golden Green Association Committee 
Chair Alec Pelmore 850739 Secretary Howard Rogers 850329 Treasurer Gabrielle Lear 851252 Hall Bookings Rob & Ros Seall 850664 Newsletter Anne 

Waddingham 850048 Committee John Allen 851462, Chris Blackburn 850812, Ed Bright 850590, Nick Collins 850968, Linda Daker 851969, Andrew & 

Judith Deckers 850039, Stan Ellis 07711 014205, Graham Hargrave Smith 851576, Pete Hilborn 850278, Lee Stanley 851748, Jo Ivell 850291,  

Val & Michael Nobes 850768, Terry Parris 850725, Jane Rogers 850329, Pat Simmons 850257, June Thomas 850842, Sean Waddingham 850048,  

A Williams Walker 852733 

June 
£25 John Allen 

£25 Jacqui Edwards 

£25 Millie Williams Walker 

&& ɯ+ÖŲÌÙàɯ1ÌÚÜÓÛÚ 

#ÖÛɯ2ÐÕÎÌÙ 
Bob Singer would like to thank those 

people who sent donations to Kent 

Association for the Blind in Maidstone 

in memory of his wife Dot, who used 

to be a committee member for the 

village youth club. Thank you also to 

Lee & Sammie in The Bell for the  

lovely buffet that they arranged. 

&&ɯ2ÜÔÔÌÙɯ"ÖÈÊÏɯ3ÙÐ× 
This year’s outing is to Broadstairs 

on Thursday 3 Aug, leaving from 

outside The Bell at 9am, departing 

Broadstairs around 4:30pm. Phone 

Blanche to book your place: 369449 

Hadlow Tower will be open on 

Thursdays between 11am and 4pm 

until mid-Sep. Contact Caroline 

(07399 938059) or email visitors@ 

hadlowtower.com, or just turn up. 

The Old School Hall car park will 

be closed from 6pm 30 Jul to 5 Aug. 
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